
 

 
 
 
 
  

 
 
Monday 23rd January 
Year 11 Mock Exams 
 
Wednesday 25th January 
Science Museum trip – 7a and 7c 
 
Thursday 26th January  
Drama club pantomime trip 
 
Friday 27th January 
1:20pm - Options Presentation followed by 
afternoon for parents of Year 9 pupils 
 
Monday 6th February  
Family Voice meeting  
2:30pm in The Morning Room 
 
Science Museum trip – Year 9 
 
Tuesday 7th February 
Faraday Museum trip – Year 9 and 7b 
 
Thursday 9th February 
Winkworth Arboretum trip – All of Year 7 
 
Friday 10th February - Last day of term 

¶ Family Forum 

¶ Celebratory Assembly – pupils only 

¶ Parents’ Afternoon for Y11 pupils 
 
Half-Term  - 11th-19th February inclusive 
 
Monday 20th February 
First day back after half-term 
 
Thursday 2nd March 

¶ World Book Day 
 
Friday 24th March 

¶ Celebratory Assembly – pupils only 
 
Friday 31st March - Last Day of Term 

¶ Easter Service 

¶ Easter Fayre 

¶ Family forum – 1pm – 2:10pm 
 

Easter Holidays ς 31st March ς 18th April  
inclusive 

 

St Dominic’s School  

Friday Flyer 

January 20th 2017 

Attendance 
Whole school attendance for last week was 90% 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

New Staff Members 
We would like to welcome our new member of staff member Hyan 
Bromwich who is an Occupational Therapist. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Our son’s placement at St Dominic’s school is 
very valuable for independence, life-skills, 
communication skills, practical skills 
and peer interaction. 

Radio Star! 
David Hoyle a Year 10 pupil from St. Dominic’s School visited Eagle 
Radio on Wednesday. David is a member of Student Voice and had 
the idea for St. Dominic’s to participate in the ‘Eagle’s Christmas Toy 
Appeal for disadvantaged children. This was highly successful and 
pupils donated many toys.    
 
David, a big fan of Eagle Radio visited the studio in Guildford for an 
interview by Jack Johnson a Community Producer at the radio 
station. The success of the appeal has spurred David on to want to 
participate in many more charitable events in the future. St Dominic’s 
are very proud of David for getting everyone involved.  

 



 

 

 

 

Residential Care ς Frank Manning 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
During this half term, the residential staff have been asked to 
explain how numbers are used in conjunction with day-to-day life 
on the residential area. 
Numbers have big mathematical relationships with the cooking 
and the preparing of food in the kitchen. Many of the residential 
students and pupils like to cook, but do not associate cooking 
with mathematical numbers. On the residential areas we have 
pupils and students who are enthusiastic with numbers and 
maths. To the contrary we also have pupils and students who 
would say that they are not so keen or confident with maths and numbers. 
Fortunately, students and pupils are often not aware of the work in 
cookery or they are more likely distracted by the big chocolate cake 
they are planning to make.   
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

At the residential cookery 
club, we subtly focus on 

numbers, and casually ask ratio questions like “so how many parts of flour is it 
to butter?” Is that a 2:1 ratio?  
We look at number volumes by using our measuring jugs and look at the 
relationships of metric volume numbers vs imperial volume number 
measurements. Some of our recipes we use are as simple as using the number 
of cups of an ingredient - cooking using equal volumes of measure.  
 
There are times when the cookery club team is given a simple recipe in ounces and asked to work out 
together as a team, how to convert the recipe into grams.  

Weekly Focus on  
Design Technology & Food  

 

Cooking up a lot of numbers on 
the residential area 

Mmm! 
CHOCOLATE 

CAKE 
 



Sometimes in cookery club pupils all cook together to make one bulk dish.   Pupils are given a task of 
multiplying their given ingredient from a small recipe and adding the calculated number to form part 
of a bulk recipe.  
 
Pupils and students look at the number values involved in the baking of their food in 
the oven, sometimes we compare Fahrenheit and Celsius as a team. Oven 
temperatures are displayed in numbers on a gas cooker and on electric, they are 
displayed in Fahrenheit or Celsius. The freezers have temperature displays showing 
numbers in “minus.” 
 
 
 

Cooking requires number time management, 
otherwise you could end up with raw or burnt 
food. Pupils and students are exposed to working 
out how long their food is going to take to cook or how long they 
have to complete a dish.  
 
 

Even the food we are preparing has a number value associated with a calorific 
value. When we talk about calorific number values, we could just mention to 
pupils and students something as simple as “Does this food have a high, medium 
or low calorie number?”  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Residential Care - 

Frank Manning   

                
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

There are many other ways that pupils and students subconsciously use numbers when cooking. I have 
only mentioned some of them.  It can be a good thing that food is able to mask the number maths that 
is overflowing in cooking and baking. But we should realise that we could not do without the numbers! 

 
 

By the way, the chocolate cake that was being focused on requires an equal number division in order 
to be cut and served. 

Ten portions should do it  please! 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwik2KG-6cbRAhWODRoKHZdNAAYQjRwIBw&url=http://www.dailymail.co.uk/health/article-3011031/The-real-truth-calories-counting-making-FATTER.html&psig=AFQjCNF78igkRdfgH930_qZVFbUeLBbJ1g&ust=1484661517265825
http://www.homeschoolmath.net/teaching/f/dividing_fractions_1.php


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Key stage 2 has been a hive of activity this week, and it seems to have just flown by!  
We started by welcoming Henry to our community on Monday, and a huge well done to him for 
settling in so well. All of the children have been fantastic in helping to make Henry feel welcome, and 
a particular well done to Billy and Peter for inviting him to play with them! We also had a prospective 
pupil visit us on Thursday, and I would like to say a big ‘well done’ to Will E and Tom for being kind 
and offering him some of their sweets from the tuck shop.  
 
All of the children have been working hard in literacy and numeracy this week, with the year 6’s 
making good progress on some SATs style questions. All of the staff would like to say a special ‘thank 
you’ to Louis for bringing in his magnets this week to help with Science lessons. Also, a big ‘well done’ 
to Dara for winning the Golden Apple for his amazing work this week.    
 
Other highlights include Forest school where we went bird watching and made bird feeders to help 
them survive in this cold spell. We also had our very own KS2 breakfast club this week which was a 
huge success. Anyone is welcome to come straight in from their taxis and enjoy a slice of warm toast 
and a drink to help get ready for the day.  
 
Looking ahead, we endeavour to provide our pupils with excellent opportunities that inspire learning, 
creative thinking and skills for life.  This includes visitors to the school, school trips, and more. We 
hope that you agree that by organising these events for your children, they gain a love of learning, 
the opportunity to experience new things, the chance to obtain new found skills as well as inspiring 
their ambitions.  Please keep a look out for specific information in you tutor emails over the coming 
weeks and we wholeheartedly thank you for the support you give as parents.  
 
 

KS2 Golden Apple Award 
 
Each week, one Golden Apple Award is given to a pupil in each  
Key Stage 2 class to celebrate their achievements.  Well done to this week’s winners:  
Falcons   –  Dara Edmonds 
Eagles   –  n/a  
Ospreys  –  n/a 

 
 
 
 
 

Emma Jones – Head of KS2 
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Stage 

2 



  

Taken by Richard Andrews – 
Teaching Assistant 

Ewan with a tame Robin 

Euan in the woods 

Ewan demonstrating the voice tube 
he invented and helped to build, 
made from recycled goal posts. 



Year 7 ς Seasonal Poetry 
This half term, Year 7 are writing and reading about Seasonal poetry and they have written two joint 

acrostic poems 
 

 
Based on the words ‘snow balls’  
by Ewan Dow, Toby Stewart, Leo Selcon-Park, Lewis Hicks and Euan Okey 

 
Smell the freezing air 
No one is safe from world war snow 
Only the heaters work to keep you warm  
We make a small snowman. 
Bottoms have been hit by icy snow balls. 
All of us drink hot chocolate. 
L unatics will die from the cold 
Lewis has lost the snowball fight. 
Sleep comes swiftly. 
 

 
 
Based on wintry images  
by Ewan Dow, Toby Stewart, Leo Selcon-Park, Lewis Hicks and Euan Okey 

 

Winter poem  
We smell fire and smoke  
We hear crunching under our freezing feet 
And see winter in all her glory  

We feel freezing, icy freedom 

 
 
 



St 5ƻƳƛƴƛŎΩǎ {Ŏhool - Social Communication Programme 
 

 

We Prefer Polite 
 
The target is to encourage pupils to improve their use of social language and appropriate manners 
 

¶ Appropriate behaviours are modelled by adults and peers with the opportunity to practise 

¶ This can also be used to calmly discourage the use of bad language/swear words and/or inappropriate 
tone of voice. 

 
Facts re: ASD 
 
Many pupils have difficulty with ‘Theory of Mind’ 

¶ i.e. understanding how other people think and feel  

¶ Understanding that other people may think and feel differently from themselves. 
 

Some are unaware of the importance of using social conventions to support interaction 

¶ They might not be interested in other people 

¶ They might not understand why you are interested in them  

¶ May fail to recognise the purpose of social ‘small talk’ 

¶ Tend to be less skilled  

¶ People who do not use/respond to small talk can appear rude without meaning to offend 

¶ Some pupils are unable to monitor their tone of voice (or volume) and incorrect use can also be 
interpreted as rude. 

 
Suggested Script 
I have said hello to you.  We prefer polite.  It is polite to say hello back to me 
We prefer polite, it is polite to:- 

¶ Hold the door open for somebody 

¶ Say thank you  

¶ We prefer polite.  I am not using bad language.  Could you tell me again using polite words?  

¶ Your tone of voice made you sound rude.  Could you try again and use a quieter/gentler voice?  
 
 
Hints and Tips 

¶ Be explicit about the social convention you expect to be used 

¶ Use the script to teach the pupil the expected behaviour 

¶ Do not expect change to occur quickly 

¶ Ensure that you model the use of polite language with pupils 

¶ Tell the pupil why it is important to be polite to others   

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Menu for week beginning Monday 23rd January 2017 

MENU MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

BREAKFAST      

MORNING 
SNACK 

Rock cakes Fresh Fruit Fresh Fruit Flapjacks Fresh Fruit 

LUNCH 
 

Chicken Thigh & Pepper 
Jollof Rice 

                                                      
 

Vegetable Chilli                                     
                                                                                              
 

Jacket Potato 
 
 

Cauliflower Cheese 
Peas 

 
 

Fresh Salad Bar               
Corned Beef 

 
                                                      

Beef Stew & 
Dumplings 

 
 

Vegetables & 
Cheddar Risotto          

                                                     
New Potatoes 
Jacket Potato 

 
Broccoli 
Spinach  

 
 

Fresh Salad Bar 
Sliced Ham 

Chicken Thigh with 
cream Cheese & 

Chive Sauce  
 

Pasta, Tomato, Basil 
au Gratin       

 
Roast Potatoes 
Jacket Potato 

 
Red Cabbage                        

Mixed Vegetables 
 
 

Fresh Salad Bar 
Tuna & Red Onion 

Mayo 

Sausages & Onions 
 
 
 

Quorn Sausages & 
Onions 

                                  
Mashed Potatoes 

Jacket Potato 
 

Roasted Butternut 
Squash 

Green Beans  
 

Fresh Salad Bar               
Coronation Chicken 

 

Breaded Fish 
 
 
 

Stuffed Mushrooms 
 
 

Chips 
Stuffed Jackets  

 
Peas 

Spaghetti Hoops 
 
 

Fresh Salad Bar 

DESSERT Pear Crumble & Custard 
 
 

Fresh Fruit Basket 
 

Yoghurt 

Syrup Sponge                                 
& Custard 

 
Fresh Fruit Basket 

 
Yogurt 

Peach Flan  
& Cream  

 
Fresh Fruit Basket 

 
Yogurt 

Rice Pudding & Jam 
Sauce 

 
Fresh Fruit Basket 

 
Yogurt 

Banoffee Pie 
 
 

Fresh Fruit Basket 
 

Yoghurt  

AFTERNOON 
SNACK 

Cherry Shortbread Sausage rolls  Orange & Cardamom 
Cake   

Cheese Scones  

SUPPER Lamb Curry 
Rice 

Naan Bread 

Fish Fingers, 
Baked Beans 

& Chips 

Chilli Beef 
Jacket Potato 
& Coleslaw 

Pizza                                   
Wedge Potatoes 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Maths Puzzle 
Last week ôs solution  

 
A teacher says:  
 
"I am thinking of two natural numbers bigger than 1.  
Try to guess what they are."  
 
The first student knows their product and the other one 
knows their sum.  
 
First: "I do not know the sum."  
Second: "I knew that. The sum is less than 14."  
First: "I knew that. However, now I already know the 
numbers."  
Second: "And so do I."  
 
What were the numbers? 
 
Our Solution: 
The numbers were 2 and 9. Why? Try to think about it. 

 



 
 

Assemblies 
W/C 16th January 2017 

Theme ς Quizzes and Puzzles 
Monday 16th  
Mrs Wilson led this morning’s assembly and introduced the topic with a very funny animation about ‘being 
beamed up by aliens’ – an apprentice alien trying to operate the ‘beaming up’ device and failing dismally to 
obtain his targeted human. He was faced by a bank of switches, all identical, which all controlled different 
aspects of the ‘beaming up’ process. The poor guy just couldn’t remember which switch did what, the human 
(luckily still very asleep) was manoeuvred all over the house, against walls, under beds, smacked into closed 
windows, with hilarious consequences and rising anxiety levels. In the end the supervisor helped him out and 
put everything back as it should have been, showed the little guy what to do and they continued on their way 
(without the human, that was just practise). Mrs Wilson highlighted that often we might think that everyone 
else has the right answer in life, they’ve got it sorted, but the options often look just the same, like the 
switches on the panel, so finding our way through the puzzle of life can be quite challenging. She posed the 
question – if you had to be a quiz, what type would you be? Lots of examples of quizzes and puzzles were 
shown – one that particularly stuck out as a good analogy for life was defined by Tyrese – a Rubik’s Cube is 
universal (no language required) and can be solved in many different ways. So how is our life like a puzzle? 
There will be lots of challenges to solve, we might not always understand the instructions and often we are not 
able to figure out what the final picture should look like, as every person has a different picture to create in 
their life. 

 
Tuesday 17th - KS2 & 3 
Mr Pryor started the assembly by playing a soundtrack of a number of Disney songs – duets and solos. The 
amazing thing to discover was that all the parts were voiced by one person – a truly amazing feat of vocal 
dexterity. We then had a very enjoyable quiz covering events in 2016, including movies, sports and popular 
culture from last year. Everyone was very enthusiastically participating, taking turns really well and showing a 
great deal of knowledge about all the subject areas. We were quite disappointed when the assembly time 
came to an end and we went off to our lessons. 

 
Wednesday 18th - Extended Tutor Time 

 
Thursday 19th - KS4 & 5 
Mrs Walsh began by showing a clip from one very popular puzzle-related video game – the relaunch of Mario 
Brothers. That got everyone’s attention and we went on to try our hand at loads of different visual puzzles – 
lots of brain power being used and general hilarity at some of the answers, for example - (fat chance) 

 
 

 
Friday 20th - Good News  
Mr Morton headed up the assembly today, which is so much more about the pupils and students than the 
teachers. Loads of Good News was shared, either through Positive Slips or general good stuff going on, 
including Leo’s birthday (yes, we all sang). Dillon Williams won the Positive Slips token this week, well done to 
him. Notices were given out about our Friday Reward trips out and Mr Morton finished with another item of 
Good News – from now on there will be POINTS rewards activities half-termly instead of termly, so that 
everyone gets a chance to recognise and celebrate their success in the classroom when it is achieved, rather 
than having to wait for another 6 weeks or so – very Good News for a Friday J 
  



Positive Slips  
Alex 
Alex volunteered to complete the clearing up and washing up during his lunch break 
 
Alfie 
Worked really hard on fractions despite being distracted by another 
 
Aaron 
Exceeded expectations by cooking their individual meals in the food tech room. Worked exceptionally well 
 
Brandon 
Worked hard calculating cost of restaurant bills including the service charge 
 
Bruce 
Bruce has been writing a story and has included some amazing and original similes 
 
Callum R 
Callum was able to identify different techniques included in poems really well 
 
Charlie H 

¶ Showing support to another football who was struggling with football 

¶ Supported younger pupils in a functional skills lesson and was a great help 
 
Connor 
Above and beyond work. Connor worked his socks off without being told 
 
David H 
Worked well completing questions on fractions 
 
David SS 
Exceeded expectations by cooking his individual meal in the food tech room. Worked exceptionally well. 
 
Dillon 

¶ Created an excellent formal letter 

¶ Worked well in Maths and completed work on angles ignoring disruption outside the classroom 

¶ Exceeded expectations by cooking their individual meals in the food tech room. Worked exceptionally well 

¶ Never giving up and staying on task 
 
Ella 
Polite, Respectful To Peers Or Adults, Showing Support, Attitude and Respect, Stay on Task, Above And Beyond 
 
Euan 
Pupils worked well as a group in Maths and supported each other. Well done! 
 
Ewan 
Pupils worked well as a group in Maths and supported each other. Well done! 
 
George 
Worked hard calculating cost of restaurant bills including the service charge 
 
Henry 
Exceeded expectations by cooking their individual meals in the food tech room. Worked exceptionally well 
 
James 

¶ Worked well in Maths and completed work on angles ignoring disruption outside the classroom 

¶ Never giving up and staying on task 
 
Jordan 
Worked well completing questions on fractions 
 



Joshua C 
Worked really hard on fractions despite being distracted by another 
 
Joshua D 

¶ Created an excellent formal letter 

¶ Worked well in Maths and completed work on angles ignoring disruption outside the classroom. 
 
Josuha E 
Worked well and very enthusiastically during the CoPE lesson, taking an active part in the cooking that was 
taking place, being proactive with suggestions and behaving in a very responsible manner 
 
Leo 
Pupils worked well as a group in Maths and supported each other. Well done! 
 
Lewis 
Pupils worked well as a group in Maths and supported each other. Well done! 
 
Oliver 
Completed work on fractions and times tables despite being very tired 
 
Olli 
Worked well in Maths and completed work on angles ignoring disruption outside the classroom 
 
Oscar 
Worked well completing questions on fractions 
 
Owen L 

¶ Showing support to another football who was struggling with football 

¶ Showed very kind behavior towards a fellow pupil whom found a PE activity very difficult 
 
Patrick 
Worked hard calculating cost of restaurant bills including the service charge 
 
Rhys  

¶ Worked really hard on a bonfire poem 

¶ During PE Rhys showed support and respect towards another pupil, helping and encouraging him in a basketball 
game 

 
Sam Cleall 

¶ Sam did really well and ignored another student when they were trying to annoy him 

¶ Was really responsible when using the grill to cook 
 
Sam Clubb 

¶ Sam helped another student out when they found a situation difficult 

¶ Worked well and very enthusiastically during the CoPE lesson, taking an active part in the cooking that was taking 
place, being proactive with suggestions and behaving in a very responsible manner 

 
Theo  
Worked really hard on fractions despite being distracted by another 
 
Toby 
Pupils worked well as a group in Maths and supported each other. Well done! 
 
Tom 
Showed very kind behaviour towards a fellow pupil who found a PE activity very difficult 
 
Tyrese 
Worked well completing questions on fractions 
 
 



William E  

¶ Respectful to peers and adults 

¶ Will was late arriving through no fault of his own and then he completed all work quickly and effectively without 
complaining which meant working extra hard 

 
Zack G 

¶ Zackary found Ms Turner's ID badge and returned it. 

¶ Worked really hard on fractions despite being distracted by another. 
 
 

 

T he Winner  is é 
 

Dillon 
 
 

Well done to everyone! 
 

 


